Event: 2006 Homecoming Dance & Casino Night

Activity: Dance and simulated casino

Date: October 5th, 2006

Sponsor: California Alumni Association (CAA)

Required: Student ID card

Recommended: A semi-formal dress

This dance was the sophisticated version of its RHA counterpart.

The CAA doesn’t plan that many social events when compared to the Residence Hall Assembly (RHA) or the ASUC. However, when the CAA does come out with such events, it certainly knows how to kick some serious ass.

Having a similar name, this dance also bears some resemblance to the RHA Dance & Casino Nights. Like in the RHA version, guests could play simulated casino games, which did not directly involve real money per legal reasons. There was also heaps of food and drinks. However, unlike its RHA counterpart, this dance had a more sophisticated feel to it. It was obvious that much work was put into the planning of this dance, and I must commend the CAA for its efforts.

The most notable aspect of this event was probably the raffles. Many valuable prizes (totaling several thousand dollars) and t-shirts were given away. However, guests had to win enough casino games in order to obtain raffle tickets. I felt that this was a bit unfair, as not everyone knows how to play poker or blackjack. In my opinion, anyone who came to the dance should have been awarded tickets, while the games merely provided an additional means to obtain them.

From time to time, the hosts also dropped balloons that could be popped for cash. The competition was so fierce that feeding a pig to ten hungry bears would not have described the scene. However, I was still able to pop two balloons for $2.

Although the dance went fairly well, it was not perfect by any means. For one thing, it was delayed for about ten minutes due to equipment problems. Secondly, the dance floor was fairly small, so it got crowded very quickly. On several occasions, I either bumped into people or tripped over wires. Also, there weren’t many varieties of music compared to other dances. Finally, the DJ did not play any slow songs until the very end when people started leaving (it didn’t sound like a real slow song, either). Obviously, that didn’t work too well! While the DJ tried to spend some effort to address this issue, it still remains a thorn in my side when dances do not have at least one slow song for any couples that might be there.

As the CAA is a very competent group, its event sponsors should have been prepared for such problems. Let’s see them unleash their full potential next time.

- Danny Chia

	Final verdict: 78% / Good
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 Highs: Generous raffles; lots of food; professional setup; free!
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 Lows: Overcrowded; started a bit late; no slow songs (until it was too late); limited music variety; would have been better on Friday

	Bottom line: A few flaws prevented this event from reaching its pinnacle of success.
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